
PINEWOOD FIRE DISTRICT
BOARD MEETING

December 19, 2017
1. Call to Order & Pledge of Allegiance: 
Meeting was called to order at 3:00 p.m. with the Pledge of Allegiance and Roll Call.  

2. Roll Call:

Members Present:

Chairman, Richard Drinen

Clerk, Barbara Timberman

Member, Patricia Treharne Member, Lois Barnes - Absent
Member, Robert Rose 

A quorum was established.
Staff Present:

Fire Chief, Josh Tope 

        Office Manager, Mindy Mohler
 
Captain, Steve Oberly Firefighter, Casey Welsch
        Firefighter, Bennie Pospishel             
Firefighter, Matt Burns Firefighter, Devon Liggett
        



Public Present:


Sue Drinen



Bob Timberman


Steve Bowyer
3. Administrative Remarks:
There were no administrative remarks. 
4. Approval of Minutes: November 21, 2017
Minutes were approved as presented.
5. Correspondence: 
There was no correspondence.
6. Financial Reports: 
Chief Tope explained to the Board that Salaries and Overtime categories are a little overspent for the time of year but that it is due to the expenditure of the PSPRS Parker Case refund and overtime within the District due to Chief Tope moving from a captain position to chief and Bear Jaw having a very busy wildland season. He also stated that with donations collected from Auxiliary and the Department we have raised over $16,000 dollars to be paid as an extra payment to the principal of the Ambulance loan. Office Manager Mohler explained that we finally received our final CopperPoint bill from April through June 2017. She stated that we will not owe anything to CopperPoint from here on out and only be dealing with Bench Mark / 7710 for our workers comp insurance. Over all, our expenditures are right on track. Chief Tope then explained to the board that Bear Jaw took Brush 41 out with them on this newest assignment that they are still out on in California and had a mechanical failure on some of the emissions system. He stated that it cost about $3500 dollars to fix the issue. Chief Tope stated that they may take off the emissions system on the vehicles that we have to try to keep from having the issues happen again in the future. 
7. Office Managers Report: 

Office Manager Mohler explained to the Board that the outstanding balance with our ambulance billing company is moving down each month. She also stated that we will have two additional Bear Jaw wildland fires to bill for once the guys get back and we get their CTR’s. The outstanding amount currently for wildland is from a fire back in October that we are still waiting on payment for. Chief Tope stated that our medical calls are a bit low due to us not having much extreme weather for the season. He stated that we will continue to be lower in the medical calls category if we do not see any weather in the area which contribute to highway calls. 
8. Chiefs Report:  
A. Response Exception Reports:
Chief Tope explained that there was a report of teenagers pulling off the side of the road and shooting off roman candles that started a smaller wild fire, a little over an acre, that A-shift responded to and put out. Chief Tope also stated that Bear Jaw took out Brush 41 to respond to the wild fires in California. They are currently on the Thomas Fire which is the worst fire happening in California presently. 
B. Update on Legislative Issues:
Chief Tope said that the AFG grant should be released anytime now. It will be a 90-day application open time frame and he planned to work with Office Manager Mohler to get the grant submitted again for new SCBA’s. He also stated that he found out this morning that we received the ADEQ grant, which is fully funded, for a new gas monitor which is around $2000 dollars. 
C. Operational Report: 
Chief Tope stated that he had a senior staff meeting the week prior to reorganize the divisions within the Department to make the work load more even. Chief Tope also explained to the board that we met with Brad Fendley to go over our health insurance options. Chief Tope explained that our current health plan is moving to an 80/20% after deductible split and an upfront $650 dollars paid on all prescriptions before lower copay amounts kicked in. The plan that we are considering moving to will not only save the District money but there are no copays so any total paid will be going straight to the deductible with is 0% after deducible is met. Member Treharne asked if a HSA, health savings account, is an option as well. Chief Tope and Office Manager Mohler explained that any plan with copays being covered by the employer cannot have an HSA. They also explained that any monies set aside for employees who may retire or leave the District to be hired by another department will not be able to receive those funds back that were set aside by the employer. Brad Fendley said it is not in the Districts best interest to do an HSA and to stick with just reimbursing the employee for any deducible amounts. 
9. DISCUSSION: Hall/Parker Case:
Office Manager Mohler explained the prior week we received our total interest that needed to be paid back to the guys affected by the Parker lawsuit. She stated that we can remove the Parker Case from the agenda if the board is ready to remove it. Chairman Drinen stated that they did not need to keep the Parker Case on the agenda and it could be removed. 
10. DISCUSSION AND VOTE: Move Chase Bank PayPal, Payroll and Special Revenue accounts under Coconino County:
Chief Tope explained that he and Office Manger Mohler met with Sarah Benatar, Coconino County Treasurer, to discuss what accounts could legally be outside of the County and what accounts needed to be under the County. He explained that currently we have six bank accounts outside of the County, under Chase Bank, and then the County account, also in Chase Bank. Office Manger Mohler said that we could still have each account as a separate line item within the County but keep from having separate bank accounts, which will help keep things a little less confusing and clearer. Chief Tope explained that the interest rate within the County is almost double what we get from our outside Chase bank accounts. The PayPal, donation account, could be moved under the County and any donations would not only be charged at a lower fee rate, but individuals could also make donations to the Department with debit or credit cards and not just with PayPal accounts. Chairman Drinen stated that he remembered in the past when the invested County monies took a hit the Department lost some of their money. Office Manager Mohler explained that her understanding from Sarah was that the Department’s money was their money and they would not be held liable for any investment losses. Chief Tope told the Board that he would get that question answered from Sarah and we could talk about it at the next board meeting. 
Chairman Drinen asked for a motion to table the subject till the next board meeting. Member Rose moved, and it was seconded by Member Treharne.
The motion passed unanimously.
11. Call to the Public:
Bob Timberman asked if Newman Park is closing down? Chief Tope explained that last year they cleared out most of their horses and were gone during the winter months. Bob Timberman asked if the property is sold if the annexation is still active. Chief Tope explained that the annexation is connected to the property and so any new owner would also be annexed into the Districts boundaries.  
The meeting was adjourned at 3:40 P.M.

Next Meeting:
January 16, 2018 at 3 P.M.

Respectfully submitted by   ____________________________________________________


       

          (Clerk of the Board, Barbara Timberman)
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